Selectmen's Meeting March 23, 2011

Vinal Pendexter, Margaret Aspinall, Nancy Perkins were present for the meeting.

Motion made to nominate Vinal as Chair of selectmen. Seconded and approved.

Warrants and minutes reviewed and signed.

MMA Health Trust Requirements: Declaration of Trust and Participation Agreement were signed by selectmen.

A request from Ron and Eileen McKinney to use of Pike Hall on April 30^{th} for a birthday party of 25-30 people from 1-3:30 pm reviewed. Selectmen suggest they use the fire station as an alternative.

Motion made to approve the updated Personnel Policy. Seconded and approved.

Motion made to approve Heli Modified, Inc. use of the fire station on 3/25 for a \$35.00 fee. Seconded and approved.

Cory from the Saco River Corridor Commission requests a date to meet with selectmen. She will be invited to attend the April 6th meeting.

The liquor license for Bay Haven II has been correctly completed, resubmitted and signed by selectmen.

The Curbside Pick Up contract will need to go out to bid in April/May.

Peggi questioned the current ballot counting procedure after polls close. A discussion of the time constraints determined that the 2012 Town Meeting return to a 7 pm start time.

Nancy and the Road Commissioner discussed Mrs. Fulginetti's complaint of snow in the parking area at the side of their building. The DOT plans will be reviewed for correct property lines. Some compromise will have to be made by all parties.

The portion of Old Pike Road having complaints from D. Withey and T. Jordan has never been accepted as a town road according to our Road Commissioner. It originally started when Phil Day's mother put a trailer out there. Prior to that no road existed. Because it was Phil Day's mother, they plowed it until she died. David Whitney does plow the section of road and Bobby Sturgeon has done maintenance on it over the years.

Selectmen's Meeting March 23, 2011

Continued....

D. Withey and T. Jordan will be sent a letter to the effect "the Selectmen are taking your concerns under consideration. We are in conversation with the Road Commissioner."

Selectmen signed the York County 2011Tax Assessment Statement of \$74,206, up \$2,000 from 2010.

MMA Legal indicates the Fire Department should tread with caution when deciding a chimney should be condemned. The responsibility falls to the State Fire Marshall or an individual appointed by the State Fire Marshall.

A background check for a Concealed Weapon Permit reviewed and signed.

Vision Appraisal, Inc. has scheduled a User's Group training on updated system features May 11 and 12 at the Mt. Washington Resort in Bretonwoods, NH. Selectmen asked Diane or Elaine to email Vision and ask when they plan to come to towns that can't afford the cost of attending the training in NH.

A 6-page response from MMA Legal to our Ordinance Prohibiting Obscenity discussed. Nancy condensed the response "basically, when it's all said and done, they are telling you, you have to be very careful on what you try to regulate." One suggestion MMA made is, what you can't restrict because of constitutionality, you can regulate through zoning. Vinal, Peggi and the Committee will get copies to review and absorb.

CAB wrote to selectmen seeking approval to promote "Cornish as a destination as well as a place to stop and shop" through use of Bonney Memorial Library, UCC Church and Town properties i.e. Cornish Fairground, Thompson Park, Fire Station and Pike Memorial Hall to schedule events. Selectmen agreed to include the Fairground and Thompson Park at this time. Contact information for the other venues will be given to Scott Rowley to pursue.

The Energy Audit Report done on Pike Memorial Hall as part of Phase II requirements is in hand. Review and discussion tabled until 4/6 meeting and to include a good amount of time to discuss the overall Pike Memorial ADA Project as well.

Selectmen's Meeting March 23, 2011

Continued....

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Margaret P. Aspinall

Nancy S. Perkins